
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim with Kut governor to discuss the service situation in
the province and care provision to families of martyrs and wounded fighters

Baghdad - political editor

\r\n

Head of the National Alliance, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, in his office in Baghdad, received the

governor of Wasit, Mr. Malik Khalaf al-Dura\'i Wednesday 12/7/2017.

\r\n

His eminence with al-Dura\'i discussed the situation of the services in Kut province and the

best way to overcome obstacles to provide services, his eminence stressed the importance of

prioritizing, focusing on essential services bearing in mind budget and the austerity status in

Iraq.

\r\n

His eminence urged Al-Dura\'i as well as all Iraqi provinces to take initiative in maximizing

imports of provinces and not to solely depend on the federal government, explaining that Kut is

one of the safe provinces and have border crossings plus having oil. His eminence stressed care

provision to families of martyrs and care for the wounded, because security and safety enjoyed

by Iraq is a result of the blessed pure blood offered by the sacrificing fighters.


